
The Federal Government has been urged to come up 
with economic policies and programmes that will 
harness and fast-track full benefits of Islamic 

banking in Nigeria. This is the position of stakeholders at 
a one-day Islamic Finance Sharia Forum organised by the 
International Institute of Islamic Banking and Finance 
(IIIBF), Bayero University, Kano, in collaboration with 
Jaiz Foundation, Nigeria.

thThe Conference, which was held on Tuesday 9  July, 
2019 at the Centre for Islamic Civilization and Interfaith 
Dialogue (CICID), Bayero University, Kano aimed at 
sensitizing members of public on area bordering Islamic 
banking in Nigeria.
Declaring the conference open, the Vice Chancellor, 
Professor Muhammad Yahuza Bello, represented by the 
Deputy Vice Chancellor (Administration), Professor 

Haruna Wakili, said the essence of establishing centres 
like IIIBF and CICID was to collaborate with external 
bodies and the general public in finding solutions to the 
challenges facing the society. He hoped that the 
discussions would come out with practical solutions to 
problems facing Islamic finances in Nigeria.

In her welcome address, the Director, International 
Institute of Islamic Banking and Finance (IIIBF), 
Professor Binta Tijjani Jibril, stated that the idea of the 
forum was to bring together learned persons, practitioners 
and professionals in the field of Islamic finance to discuss 
various issues related to Islamic finance in order to create 
awareness and understanding of the concept of Islamic 
finance, its benefits and the challenges facing it. She 
added that the discussion also aimed at penetrating into 
the inherent benefits of Islamic Banking system, which 
the people of Nigeria stand to benefit.

In his presentation titled “Some Shari'ah Issues in the 
Application of Murabaha by Islamic Financial 
Institutions”, the Director, CICID, Dr. Bashir Aliyu Umar 
discussed extensively on the role played by Islamic 
banking in promoting what he called 'real economic 
development'. He said Islamic banking operates on asset-
based system which, he said, promotes financial 
inclusion, open employment opportunities, easy spread 
of acquisition of capital among people, increased 
production and increased purchasing power of the people. 

Professor Sulaiman Abdullahi Karwai from the 
Department of Management, Ahmadu Bello University, 
Zaria, in his paper, described issues surrounding bank 
interest 'riba' as major causes crippling third world 

countries. He urged future generations to embrace 
Islamic banking system in their financial transactions. 
Bank loans and its implications affect most of our 
businesses because the debtors were not aware about the 
intrics involved in the banking interest. 

A traditional Islamic scholar, Malam Uwais from Dala 
Local Government Area lauded the IIIBF for organising 
such an all-important discussion. He said this was an 
unprecedented effort by the centre which both traditional 
and modern Islamic scholars came together to exchange 
views and ideas on Islamic financial transactions.

The conference was attended by stakeholders in Islamic 
Banking; including members of the academia, Islamic 
clerics, bank staff, shareholders, customers and 
depositors. 
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A team of principal officers from the Nigerian Army 
University, Biu, under the leadership of their Registrar, 

Brigadier General S.S. Ibrahim, visited Bayero 
thUniversity on Thursday, 11  July, 2019 on a study tour. 

The visit was part of the army university's desire to set 
standard and its commitment to continually engage 
stakeholders at all levels. The study tour was designed 
to enhance administrative operations of the new 
university in the areas of registry activities, students' 
admissions, policy, registrations, payments, results 
handling, records keeping and many more. 

The team leader, Brigadier General S.S. Ibrahim, 
stated that the purpose of the visit was to learn and 
leverage on the successes of Bayero University, Kano 
in the areas of registry operations and overall 

administration of University system. Also, part of the 
visit's purpose was to broaden visitors' horizons 

through interaction with members of staff of the 
University and to gain a deeper understanding of 
university operations.

Receiving the delegation, the Director, Academic 
Planning, Professor Bala Sidi Aliyu, who 
represented the Vice Chancellor, Professor 
Muhammad Yahuza Bello, commended the 
visiting team and by extension, the management of 
the Nigerian Army University, Biu. He expressed 
the commitment of Bayero University to partner 
with the visiting University. He also opined that 
this partnership, when strengthened, would help 
the universities in their missions and visions. 

The Ag. Registrar, of Bayero University, Malam 
Mijinyawa Sabo, represented by Malam Jamil 
Salim, led the interactive session with the heads of 

the various divisions and units of the Registry 
Department. During the discussions, the visitors 
enquired and shared experiences with the BUK's Team. 
The visit also strengthened the relationship between 
the Registry Departments of the sister universities. 

Present at the discussion were the Director, Directorate 
of Examinations, Admissions and Records (DEAR), 
Hajiya Amina Umar; Deputy Registrar Establishment 
Matters, Hajiya Altine M. Ali; Deputy Registrar, 
Office of the Registrar, Malam Sheriff A. Ahmed and 
many other staff of the Registry Department of the 
University. 

Nigerian Army University, Biu Visits BUK on Study Tour
By  Adamu Garba

By  Adamu Garba

In a bid to promote the status of Arabic language in 
non-Arabic speaking countries and its teaching, the 
Islamic Educational, Scientific and Cultural 
Organization (ISESCO) in collaboration with Bayero 
University Kano, and the Federal Ministry of 
Education, has  organised a “National Workshop on the 
Challenges of Teaching Arabic language at University-
level in Nigeria.

The workshop, which took place in the Department of 
th th

Arabic from 8  to 11  July, 2019, was part of ISESCO's 
efforts to develop Arabic educational programmes and 
to activate its role in education, culture and 
development in non-Arabic-speaking environments 
aimed at promoting education, science and culture. 

ISESCO is a body under the auspices of the 
Organization of Islamic Cooperation (OIC) of which is 
Nigeria a member. 

The workshop was aimed at achieving a set of practical 
results, notably: exchanging experiences and 
transferring expertise in the field of teaching of Arabic 
to non-Arabic speakers in Nigerian universities; 
developing participants' knowledge and building their 
capacit ies in the scientif ic planning and 
methodological preparation of their courses, the 
assessment of student performance, and the correction 
of deficiencies. 

According to the Secretary General of the National 
Commission for ISESCO in Nigeria, Malam. Ibrahim 

BUK Hosts First ISESCO National Workshop on Challenges 
of Teaching Arabic Language at University-Level 

Officials from the Nigerian Army University Biu in a group photograph 
with some members of Management of Bayero University, Kano
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Muhammad Bashir, the workshop was organised to 
develop participants' educational competencies in the 
teaching of the Arabic-related subjects so as to open a 
new prospect for participants to capitalize on modern 
tools to develop their educational and pedagogical 

performance and to facilitate extracurricular self-
learning activities.

While declaring the Workshop open, the Permanent 
Secretary, Federal Ministry of Education and acting 
Minister of Education, Architect Sonny. S. I. Echono, 
represented by the Deputy Vice Chancellor 
(Administration), Professor Haruna Wakili said the 
workshop was timely and critical to the development of 
Arabic Language in Nigeria.

Professor Haruna Wakili, who also doubled as the 
representative of the Vice-Chancellor of BUK, assured 
that the management of the University would give all 
necessary logistics and other support for  development 

in the teaching of Arabic. He expressed his delight over 
choosing BUK to host the workshop.

The Head, Department of Arabic, Professor 
Muhammad Rabi'u Sa'ad, stated that more than twenty-

five educational officials and Arabic teachers from 
various universities of the Nigeria attended the 
workshop. He said the workshop involved speeches 
and teacher training presentations that were 
delivered on five main topics, namely “Educational 
Challenges and Methodological, Knowledge and 
Cultural Problems Facing People Working in the 
Teaching of Arabic to Non-Arabic Speakers in 
Nigerian Universities”; “Planning Arabic language 
Lessons for non-Arabic speakers;” “Impact of 
Modern Pedagogical Tools on Developing Teacher 
Performance and Academic Outputs and on 
Facilitating Extracurricular Self-learning 
Activities” and “Development of the Four Language 
Skills of Listening, Speaking, Reading and 

Writing;” and “Assessment of the Level of 
Achievement in Arabic for Non-Arabic Speakers.”

The Islamic Educational Scientific and Cultural 
Organization (ISESCO) is one of the largest Islamic 
organizations, founded in 1979 by the Organization of 
Islamic Cooperation (OIC) with the objectives of 
strengthening cooperation among its 52 member states 
in the fields of education, science, culture and 
communication, and of encouraging diversity, 
dialogue and understanding among diverse peoples, as 
part of its contribution towards world peace and 
security. ISESCO's headquarters is in Rabat, Morocco.

Nigerian Universities should wake up from their slumber 
and be active in research and innovation in order to situate 

st
themselves within the 21  century generation, the 
Registrar, Ritman University, Ekot Ekpene, Mr.T. M. E. 
Dogun, has advised.

Mr. Dogun who was also the former Registrar, Benson 
Idahosa University said this while presenting his lead 
paper titled “Repositioning our Universities in 
Challenging Times: The Role of Professional 
Administrators, at a 4-Day ANUPA Training Workshop 
for Senior University Professional Administrators at the 

thMerit Award House, Abuja, on Tuesday, 9  July, 2019.

He expressed concern on the recommendation by the 
Prof. Peter Okebukola's Committee for the repositioning 
of the Nigerian Universities presented to the National 
Universities Commission (NUC) suggesting relegation 
of non- teaching staff, saying this is retrogressive. He 
further, reaffirmed the importance of professional 
administrators in the development of universities.
Earlier, while declaring open the workshop, the 

President, Association of Registrars of the Nigerian 
Universities (ARNU) who is also the Registrar, Federal 
University or Technology, Owerri (FUTO), Mr. J.U. 
Nnabulhe, charged all university administrators to be 
alive to their responsibilities.

Chairman of the Association of Bursars of Nigerian 
Universities, Alhaji Yahaya A. Hassan, in his remarks, 
said Registry and Bursary provide key services in running 
the university system. He called for collaboration of the 
two departments for the good of the university system.

In his opening remarks, the National President of the 
Association of Nigeria University Professional 
Administrators (ANUPA), Barrister T. I. Igwe, said the 
2019 workshop themed; The University in Challenging 
Times: Issues for the Administrator, was apt and timely in 
view of the precarious and uncertain condition in which 
Nigerian University system is grueling under, saying that 
Nigerian Universities were facing critical challenges of 

stmeeting the enormous expectations of the 21  century 
knowledge economy.

Be Innovative to Remain Relevant Nigerian Varsities Charged 
By  Mustapha Gide

HOD, Arabic (BUK), Prof. Muhammad Rabi’u Sa’ad & 
Sect. Gen. ISESCO, Malam Ibrahim Muhammad Bashir 
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Compensating students for their excellent performance 
will go a long way to encourage younger ones to 
emulate ,  the Head,  Department  of  Mass 
Communication, Dr. Haruna Isma'il ,has observed.

Speaking during a reception in honour of Mal. Usman 
th

Bello Balarabe on Friday ,5  July 2019 at the Board 

room of Mass Communication. Dr. Isma'il said, “We 
are rejoicing together with Usman on his graduation 
with a first class degree in the Department of Mass 
Communication. 

On his part, Mallam Yusha'u A. Shu'aib, of BUK Mass 
Communication class '92' also, the president of PR 
Nigeria, said the award was in order to encourage 

younger students to be hardworking and concentrate on 
their studies.

The company, PR Nigeria has rewarded Mal. Usman 
with a prize of N50,000 for becoming one of the 
graduating students with a first class honours from the 
department.

Mal Shu’aibu also promised to institute a yearly prize 
for the best graduate from the department with the sum 
of fifty thousand Naira (N50,00) from next year. He 
also said NIPR would revive Alh. Sabo Sarki Muhd 
yearly award for the best graduating student in Public 
Relations. 

Dr. Hajara Umar Sanda of the Faculty of 
Communication and also a member of BUK Mass 
Communication class 92, appreciated Mal Yusha'u 
Shu'aibu for honouring Mal. Usman Bello. 

Responding, the recipient of the award Mal Usman 
Balarabe, said he was thankful to Allah for showing 
him the day, which was very historic to him.” I am also 
grateful to all my lectures, parents and study mates, 
without whose contributions, this success would not 
have been attainable. I am very thankful. “I also wish to 
inform you that I'll do my best to defend the dignity of 
this University, which is the ladder to this academic 
prowess.”

PR Nigeria Honours Mass Commination First Class Graduate
By  Rabi’u M. Sagir 

A combined delegation from the University of 
Sheffield in the United Kingdom and Babcock 
University, Ogun State, Nigeria have visited Bayero 
University as part of the effort to strengthen 
partnership with BUK's Africa Centre of Excellence 
for Population Health and Policy (ACEPHAP).

The team of senior researchers were received by the 
Vice Chancellor, Professor Muhammad Yahuza Bello, 

ston Monday, 1  July, 2018 at the Council Chamber.

The leader of the delegation, Professor Dilly Anumba 
from the University of Sheffield, said the visit was to 
solidify collaboration among universities of countries 
involving ACEPHAP, including Nigeria, UK, 
Bangladesh and South Africa. 

He said the aim was to reduce the burden of premature 
births and maternal mortality rates in Africa. This, 
according to him, could be achieved through 
strengthening the capacity and capability of localizing 
researchers. 

Professor Dilly lauded Bayero University for initially 

establishing the Centre for Advanced Medical 
Research and Training (CAMRAT), which has now 
been upgraded to Africa Centre of Excellence for 

Population Health and Policy (ACEPHAP), describing 
it as a great achievement by the University because the 
partnership wanted to develop local research in Nigeria 
and Kano in particular, which, to the Centre, would be 
of enormous advantage. 

ACEPHAP, A Great Achievement by BUK…. Professor Dilly Anumba
By  Adamu Garba

Malam Yusha’u A. Shu’aib President PR Nig. presenting the award to 
Malam Usman Bello Balarabe with HOD Mass Comm. Dr. Haruna Isma’il 
and other staff of the department watching 

Visiting Researchers from the University of Sheffield (UK) and 
Babcock University Elaisha, Ogun State in a group photograph 
with VC, and other Management of the University 
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Responding, the Vice Chancellor, Professor Bello 
expressed his happiness with the collaboration 
between BUK and University of Sheffield and 
particularly the internal collaboration with the 
University of Babcock, Ogun State, which, he said, 
would facilitate local research and development. 

Professor Bello added that part of the MoU signed with 
the University of Sheffield had yielded the production 
of 6 PhD candidates from the University. On the 
achievement of ACEPHAP, he said the University had 
always been keen in improving the capacity of its staff 

in writing proposals and conducting researches, which 
would attract more grants. 

Earlier, in her opening remarks, the Director, Africa 
Centre of Excellence for Population Health and Policy 
(ACEPHAP),Professor Hadiza Galadanci, said her 
centre recently secured funding from the World Bank 
aimed at strengthening interdisciplinary approaches to 
promote population health through training and 
research for evidence-informed policy development in 
West and Central Africa.

The Chief of Staff to the Wakilin Mutanen China a 
Kano, Mr Dennis Lin, has paid a visit to the Centre for 
Research in Nigerian Languages, Translation and 
Folklore, Bayero University Kano.

rd
Speaking   during the visit on Wednesday, 3  July, 
2019, Mr Lin said he was at the Centre on behalf of 
Wakilin Mutanen China a Kano, Mr Mike Zhang, 
to find out more collaborative ways between 
Nigeria and China which would benefit each 
other.

Mr Lin said Wakilin Mutanen China a Kano highly 
appreciated the Centre for the warm reception. He 
highlighted the kind of academic collaboration 
that existed between Bayero University and some 
universities in China. “We are very much aware 
that very soon, some students from China will visit 
Bayero University, Kano,” he added.

He also hoped that China and Bayero University 
would find a way to open a class that would teach 
Mandarin China in the University. saying, a 
similar programme had reached advanced stage in 
Lagos. He further stressed that with the 
collaboration between China and Bayero 
University, the programme would be successful.

Mr. Lin said the office of Wakilin Mutanen China a 
Kano would do everything humanly possible to ensure 
the success of the programme.

Responding, the Director of the Centre, Professor 
Aliyu Muazu disclosed that, for more than a decade, 
Bayero University, Kano had been in collaboration 
with Chinese universities. As a result of that, many 
students from China had visited Bayero University 
previously.

Professor Mu'azu said in the month of August, this year 
the Centre would host six Chinese students to study 
Hausa. He hoped the Wakilin Mutanen China a Kano 
would give all the necessary support.     

Chinese Representative  Visits CRNLT&F to Strengthen Collaboration
By  Abubakar Yusuf

The Burkina Faso's Ambassador to Nigeria, Mr. Piaibie 
Firmin Gregoire, has visited Bayero University in a bid 
to enter into a collaboration that should advance both 
academic and cultural development. The visit took 
place on Thursday, July 4, 2019, at the Vice 
Chancellor's Conference Room. 

According to Ambassador Gregoire, the visit was to 
seek partnership between Bayero University, Kano and 
other universities in Burkina Faso in areas that cut 

across academic, cultural and inter-university students' 
transfer. 
He commended the Management of the University for 
the great work they had been doing in the Nigeria's 
educational landscape. 
In his remarks, the Vice-Chancellor, Professor 
Muhammad Yahuza Bello commended the 
Ambassador for the visit to the University. He stated 
that BUK had some programmes that involve African 

BUK to Collaborate with Burkina Faso's Universities

Mr Denis Lin receiving a souvenir from the Director CRNLT&F, 
Professor Aliyu Mu’azu (left)
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countries which include students from various 
countries of Africa including Burkina Faso. According 
to him, these programmes are supported by the Africa 
Centre for Excellence on Dryland Agriculture (CDA) 
and Africa Centre for Excellence on Population Health 
and Policy (ACEPHAP), which are sponsored by 
World Bank. He said what was expected at this point 
was formalizing the relationship and getting it running. 

He said the CDA and ACEPHAP prgrammes would go 
a long way in improving collaboration among the 
African countries. 
The Vice Chancellor added that, recently, there was a 
PASET grant set aside for African PhD students worth 
20 million US Dollars which would also benefit 
Burkina Faso. He said all they needed to do was to 
apply for the PASET scholarship online and gain 

Bayero University Alumni Association is set to elect New 
excos in six months' time, following the expiration of the  
tenure of the current excos, who finished their two tenure 
as prescribed by the constitution of the association.

The outgoing President of the association inaugurated a 
7-man committee with the mandate of organizing an 
election in six months to come so as to continue with the 
good work that the previous excos had done in the past 
years. 

th
Speaking on Saturday 6  July, 2019 at the Advancement 

board room, Mal Datti said all over the world Alumni 
association are playing vital roles in improving the 
quality of the Institution they attended; “so there's a need 
of this committee to work tirelessly to overcome 

challenges that any elected committee is facing during 
and after elections in the country,” he said.
During the inauguration of 7-man electoral committee, 
Mal Zahradeen said Bayero University was doing well 
in research activities, quality teaching as well as in 
community services, which is helping the nation 
towards the development of its economy.

Advancement Office unit is the coordinating unit of the 
Alumni Association of the University, which is doing a 
great job in harmonizing alumni within and outside the 
country.

The Deputy Registrar, Advancement Office, Malam 
Mustapha Zahradeen, commended the University 
Management for distinguishing itself by providing an 

environment for effective teaching, which makes Bayero 
University's products different from others. Hence, 
there's the need for the Alumni members to assist the 
University Management to sustain and improve its 
quality activities so as to actualize its dreams of global 
ranking.

BUK Alumni Association to Elect New Excos in Six Months
By  Rabi’u M. Sagir 

(I) Stanbic IBTC Pension Managers: Financial 
Planning and Advisory Session

The Stanbic IBTC Pension Managers invites their 
clients (employees who registered with them as their 
Pension Fund Administrator) and interested members 
of staff (University community) to a Financial 
Planning and Advisory Session. The session is 
intended to educate and update clients on recent 
development in the Pension Industry while also 
serving as an avenue to address the concerns of 
employees on pension matters and financial literacy in 
general ahead of retirement years.
The session is scheduled to hold as follows: 

thDate: Thursday, 25  July,  2019
Time: 10:00am

Venue: Musa Abdullahi Auditorium, New Campus

(II) FCMB Pensions: Interactive Session
The FCMB Pensions (formerly Legacy Pensions) 
invites clients and other interested members of Staff 
(University Community) to an interactive session to 
discuss recent happenings in the pension industry, the 
Pension Reform Act, 2014 and Retirement Savings 
Account (RSA). 
The session is scheduled to take place as follows:

rd
Date: Tuesday, 23  July, 2019
Time: 10:00am
Venue: Musa Abdullahi Auditorium, New Campus

PENSION MATTERS: Invitation to a Financial Planning Advisory
 Session, An Interactive Session 

Officials of the BUK Alumni in a grouph photograph 
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I have been directed to draw your attention to the following time-table for the completion of the activities of the 
2018/2019 session and of the presentation of 1st semester examination result. The timetable is drawn based on the 
Senate approved guidelines for such activities.

Timetable for the Completion of First Semester, 2018/2019 Academic Session

S/N
 

DATE
 

ACTIVITY
 1.

 
Wednesday, 3 rd

 
July, 2019

 
Last Examination Paper

 2.
 

Friday 5th

 
to Saturday 20th

 
July, 2019

 
Faculty Committees on Examination Misconduct and Leakages to 
consider all suspected cases of Examination Misconduct.* (Within 
2 weeks of last paper)

 
3.

 
Tuesday,  23 rd

 
July, 2019

 
Central Committee on Examinations Misconduct and Leakages to 
consider reports

 
from Faculty committees.

 
4.

 
Wednesday, 24 th

 
July, 2019

 
Latest day for completion of marking and submission of raw marks 
by examiners** (Three Weeks after Last Paper). 

5.  Thursday 25th
 July –  14th

 August, 2019  Departmental and Faculty Boards of Examiners  to Consider the 
Results.*** 

6.  Monday 19th  to Friday 23rd  August, 2019  SBC on 1 st Semester Examinations Results (Seven weeks after the 
last paper. Same as what obtained previous sessions). 

7.  Wednesday 4 th  September, 2019  Senate on 1st Semester Examinations Results 
 

*:� Faculty Examinations Officers should notify all students accused of involvement in examination misconduct 
(in writing) that they should stay behind/return to defend themselves – as soon as each case arises.

**: This is the latest date for this activity. Departments should encourage examiners to submit their results before 
this date whenever possible, and level coordinators to start compiling the results as soon as some examiners 
submit their raw marks.

***: Arrangement will be made for the prompt payment of External Examiners' claims. Departments are advised 
to complete the claim forms so that the examiners sign them immediately on arrival. In line with the new e-
payment policy, the payments will be made directly into the External Examiners' accounts. 

Note:  On this note, Departments are reminded of Senate Decision that; Departments that are servicing other 
Departments should handover results, marked scripts and photocopies of all the Attendance Sheets to the 
Departments they serve.

A letter signed by the Director DEAR, Hajiya Amina Umar Abdullahi advises all concerned to take all necessary 
steps to ensure its implementation. 

BAYERO UNIVERSITY CONSULTANCY SERVICES
SPECIAL TRAINING FOR POST UTME EXAMINATION

This is to inform the general public that the four (4) weeks special intensive coaching programme of Post Unified 
Tertiary Matriculation Examination (PTUME) organized by the Bayero University Consultancy Services registration 

st
is extended from 1  July, 2019 to 12 July, 2019 while the exams will come up on the 17th August, 2019

The programme is meant to prepare candidates and increase their chances of placement in courses and Universities of 
their choices in Nigeria. For instance, BUK had about 68,000 applicants this session and only about 8,000 could be 
admitted. In essence, this training will help increase your chances.

Interested candidates are to obtain the application forms and pay their registration fees at the Unit's office at Kabuga 
along Gwarzo Road, near Ja'iz Bank immediately, as we have limited time and slots. 

The application form fee is for Two thousand five hundred Naira (N2,500) only.

Registration fee is for Six thousand five hundred Naira (N6,500) only.

Qualified and experienced lecturers who have been involved in the conduct of the Post UTME exercise are the 
facilitators of the coaching. Don't miss this rare opportunity.

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT: 0806 552 6089, 0803 262 8477, 0803 064 3134, 0806 545 4988



Professor Faruk Sarkin Fada of Department of Medical 
Microbiology invites members of the University 
Community and the General Public to the wedding Fatiha 
of his daughter Sadiya Maitama (Sarkin Fadar Madakin 
Kano) and Mohammed Awaisu Abubakar, scheduled as 

follows:
th

Date: 13  July, 2019
Time: 10:30 am
Venue: Bayan Asibitin Murtala-Yan Gamadan Gidan 
Marigayi Maitama, Sarkin Fadar Madakin Kano
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BUK Hosts HIFL GamesBUK Hosts HIFL GamesBUK Hosts HIFL Games
Bayero University is set to host Higher Institutions Football League (HIFL) games from Tuesday, 

th th
16  to Thursday, 18  July, 2019.

BUK has been grouped alongside Nasarawa State University and Benue State University out of  

which one university will qualify for round of 16. The Director of Sports, Malam Usman Salihu, said all 

arrangements had been concluded for a hitch-free hosting of the soccer fiesta.


